
 

 

Boscawen Selectmen’s Regular Meeting 

Final Meeting Minutes 04.26.17 

Approved 05.03.17 

 

Present: Bernard Davis, Mark Varney, Roger Sanborn, Dean Hollins, Ray Fisher, Nicole Hoyt, Pennie 

Vigue, Kellee Easler, Michelle Brochu, and Jason Killary. 

Excused: Alan Hardy, Pam Hardy, Katie Phelps 

Attendees: Richard Young 

Selectman Varney opened the meeting at 4:32pm, led us in the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of 

silence.  

A concern was brought before the board in regard to a high water and sewer bill. This resident had not yet 

contacted the water precinct, Selectman Varney suggested that he does so as they would be the appropriate 

office to speak to.  

*Amendment to Selectmen’s minutes from April 5, 2017: Fire Department, Chief Fisher: Wilmot training 

had occurred as scheduled. 

Board of Selectmen public minutes from April 12, 2017 were presented for approval by Pennie Vigue, 

Administrative Assistant, Selectman Varney moved to accept the minutes with amendments, Selectman 

Sanborn seconded that motion, all in favor. 

Board of Selectmen public minutes from April 19, 2017 were presented for approval by Pennie Vigue, 

Administrative Assistant, Selectman Varney motioned to accept the minutes with amendments, Selectman 

Davis seconded that motion, all in favor.  

Board of Selectmen non-public minutes from April 19, 2017 were presented for approval by Pennie Vigue, 

Administrative Assistant, Selectman Davis moved to accept the minutes, Selectman Sanborn seconded that 

motion, all in favor.  

Co-Administrator, Nicole Hoyt: Nicole stated that the minutes from March 29, 2017 would be ready for 

approval next Wednesday May 3, 2017. Citizen’s Bank is removing the ATM machine from the hallway 

of the town offices due to lack of monetary gain. Deeding is this coming Friday, three, none waived, all 

approved to move forward Friday at 4:30pm. A complaint was received in regard to a bump in the 

handicapped ramp outside of the Town Offices, Selectman Davis will see if he can get someone to level 

this out. 

Planning and Community Development Assistant, Kellee Easler: Kellee had one refund abatement, all 

in favor, signed. A charitable exemption for Penacook Masonic Association, denied, all in favor. Riverbend 

charitable exemption, approved, all in favor. Community Bridges charitable exemption, approved, all in 

favor. 

Town Clerk, Michelle Brochu: Registered 20 dogs today. Requested approval for Pennie Vigue to take 

the course to become a municipal agent for the DMV, approved, all in favor. May 10, 2017 motor vehicle 

at the Town Office will be closed. This information will be put on the website.  

Fire Chief, Ray Fisher: The Boscawen Police Department has given an ATV to the Boscawen Fire 

Department, Jason Killary will have this registered with N.H. Fish and Game. EOP fire night was on 

Monday, 18 people were there, and Ray stated it went very well. The Smokey the Bear sign has begun 

being updated daily. Nicole Hoyt questioned whether or not we could put a link to the D.R.E.D.S. on our 

website.  



 

 

 

Public Works, Dean Hollins: Dean stated that he has scheduled Hardy Lane to be graded. Three trees need 

to come down. Monday morning they lost a pump on one of the trucks and a starter was also replaced in a 

pick-up truck. Nicole Hoyt stated that there is a sign leaning on Lincoln and Park Street and that there is 

also a tree leaning in that area. The parks and recreation building did experience some flooding, a curb stop 

will be going in.  

Police Lieutenant, Jason Killary: Updated the board on two untimely deaths a couple of weeks ago, one 

suspected overdose and one probable overdose. There were two untimely deaths today. Jason also spoke of 

Carfentanil. This is a new drug that has been confirmed to be present in N.H. The drug is an elephant 

tranquilizer, transdermal and airborne. The drug has been linked to three N.H. deaths last month. Carfentanil 

is 100 times more powerful than its counterpart Fentanyl.  

Motion to adjourn public session was made by Selectman Davis, seconded by Selectmen Sanborn, 

motion approved at 5:27 pm.  
 

Respectfully submitted by Pennie G. Vigue 

 

 

 


